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    NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

at the New Victory Hall on
Thursday 21st June 2018 at 7.30pm 
Present: Cllr D Church, Cllr D Pickering, Cllr R Hanger, Cllr Barbara McGoun C Hummel (clerk)
Members of the Public Present: 5
1. APOLOGIES

Cllr Nick Fowle – prior engagement, Cllr Caro How – prior engagement, Cllr Paul Ryall – prior engagement. All accepted.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Cllr Pickering Proposed and Cllr Church Seconded the minutes for the meeting held on 17th May 2018. 2 for and 1 Abstained (Cllr Hanger not present at the meeting.) Agreed. 

Cllr Hanger Proposed and Cllr Pickering Seconded the minutes for the meeting held on the 7th June 2018. All Agreed
4. PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting will be adjourned for up to 15 minutes:
6.1
The Cluster 12 Police Magazine Update reported that there is still little crime to report on within the area. Although Cllr Church did explain that there had been some vandalism in the village which would be reported later in the meeting.
6.2
A group of parishioners have taken part in a litter clearance in the village in the past month. The parishioner explained that they collected a good number of black sacks from the collection and were able to take to the local waste centre without issue. Cllr Church thanked all for their work on keeping the village tidy. Cllr McGoun also reminded the parishioner that NNDC will collect the refuse if they are contacted. It was agreed that if the parishioners wish they can contact the clerk who can arrange with NNDC to collect the bags after a litter pick has taken place. Cllr Pickering also highlighted that there is an increase in takeaway waste in Cangate. It appears to be located at close to sites of business. It was asked if the clerk can write to all local businesses with a friendly reminder about disposing of litter correctly.

A parishioner wanted to extend thanks to the parish council and Cllr Barbara McGoun for all their understanding and the consideration given on a recent planning application.


A parishioner stated that a number of footpaths are obstructed or unclear in the village. It was raised that the footpath from Long Road to Shoals Road is not clear, It was also stated that a footpath sign is missing and a footpath opposite to Broads Cottage is not clear. Cllr Church said the he would investigate this and let the clerk know more.
5. MATTERS ARISING – TO RECEIVE UPDATES
5.1 Clerk gave an update on the parish council website and the changes that are currently being made to include policies and navigate the page more easily. The clerk explained that from the internal audit it had been recommended to have a document and policy page. This has now been introduced. The clerk explained that this may take some time as the new page has a new style layout but would hope to have it all completed over the summer.
5.2 Cllr Church spoke about the recent spate of vandalism in the village. He explained that signs had been pulled and branched had been thrown into the road. The notice board on Church Road had had both pains of glass smashed and that some boys were caught throwing stones at a barn. They were spotted and ran off. The glass from the notice board has been cleared and Cllr Hanger said that he will take the notice board taken away to repair it. It was agreed to put a Perspex type material instead of glass so that it cannot be smashed in future. No further vandalism has been reported since.
6. CORRESPONDENCE.
6.1   Broads Authority Broads Briefing for June 2018 - Noted
6.2   Norman Lamb MP 2018 Village Tour – Noted and a list of dates and locations has been erected in the notice            board at The White Stores
6.3   Indigo Waste – Inaccessible bottle bank at the White Horse. – This has been addressed and the site is now clear for a collection to take place.
6.4   HMRC – Vat claim has gone to the compliance office due to changes in the parish council bank account - Noted
6.5   Enquiry concern an allotment vacancy from a parishioner. – No vacancies at present but name and details will be kept on a waiting list.
7. PLAYINGFIELD
7.1 The clerk gave an update on costs for fencing surround the play area. It has been advised that the council go with a metal style gate and safety closing gate. The clerk has obtained a quote from Jackson Fencing for supply and install and supply only. Another 2 companies within the area have been approach to tender for the same style fencing. The clerk has also obtained a price for supply of fencing with associated materials and a has approached a builder for a quote to install.
The cost of the fencing is high but the clerk explained that there was money left from the project to be able to carry out this work. The clerk also explained that the organisations that gave grants have stipulations that the money has to be used for the project intended and cannot be kept aside. The organisations can ask for a percentage of the money back if they believe it has not all been spent. It was agreed to get the best price possible for the fence and use the remainder on getting this complete.
Cllr Church also highlighted that the football posts are still looking pretty poor. The clerk confirmed that the nets are still stored at her house. Cllr Church highlighted that the posts needed attention as soon as possible so that the new nets could be put in place. It was agreed to get a working group together to get this completed.

8. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

8.1
Main Account – As at 1st June 2018 
£10,400.54
 

Water Honesty Box







              £395.00

Recycled Clothing





£12.00
Saving Account – As at 31st May 2018 
£4513.78


Interest



              
                                                                                                      .15
8.2
Payments authorised for June:

C Hummel wages – chq 000065       






              £220.39

HMRC, PAYE – chq 000066


£23.80

Anglian Water – DD








£39.00

New Victory Village, Hall Hire – chq 000067






£58.00

C How, Signs for playground – chq 000068





                £18.88

SSAF, Sign for Car Park – Chq 000069






£15.54

S & C Moore Farming Ltd Internal Audit – Chq 000070




£78.00

8.3
The clerk confirmed the accounts and AGAR have been sent to the External Auditor.
   9.
PLANNING.
9.1
To consider applications received from NNDC: None
Notification’s received from NNDC: None
The clerk explained that NNDC no longer send notifications to Parish Councils regarding planning outcomes. It is now the responsibility of the council to find this out. It was voiced that this was disappointing as the parish council is a consultee. The clerk said that she would look over all past applications in the past 10 months and inform council of decisions made.
9.2        To consider applications received from Broads Authority: None
Notification’s received from Broads Authority: None 
   10.
STAITHE.
10.1        The clerk gave an update on Broads Authority lease the Staithe. It has been a little drawn out trying to get a conclusion to this, however the clerk has finally been given more details that the lease has been drawn up and is being approved. Once this is done a hardcopy engrossment will be sent out for signature. The clerk will be persisting with this to have the lease to present to council for the July meeting. 
10.2
 The clerk reported on the Broads Authorities position regarding the unauthorised sellers at the staithe and how the parish council can move forward in prohibiting this. It is regarded that as the land is registered to the parish council that they are free to erect signs as they wish. It was agreed that Signs should be erected. Council are to arrange the wording they feel would be appropriate and signs can be made for positioning.
10.3
The clerk has been in contact with Scott Martin from NNDC and it has been confirmed that demolition of the old bin store will take place by NNDC and the new enclosures have been ordered. The clerk is waiting for an installation date and will keep the parish council notified.
    11. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS TO BE RAISED AT A FUTURE MEETING.

None
The next Parish Council Meeting 
Will be held in the New Victory Hall, Neatishead on
Thursday July 19th 2018 at 7.30pm
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Mrs Charlotte Hummel – Clerk to Neatishead Parish Council

Fairfield, 20 Station Road, Ormesby St Margaret, Norfolk.  NR29 3NH

Telephone :  01493 718128                                                                                                                    email:  neatishead.parish@btinternet.com

